WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 7 September 2004 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Vice Chairman John Thackray; Elizabeth Saunders; Maureen Biggin; Sue Shlackman; Norman Roper; Jim Biggin

2. Absent: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Cliff Roffey; Mike Blehs

3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 3rd August were approved and signed by the Chair

4. Treasurers Report: The bank balance as at the date of the meeting was reported by the Treasurer to be £2432.71

5. Membership: The Membership Secretary had previously reported that 1330 subscriptions had been collected to date.

6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Jim Biggin indicated there was nothing to report

7. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Sue Shlackman had nothing to report.

8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust/Forestry Commission: Elizabeth Saunders had nothing to report.

9. The Christchurch Gun Club: It was resolved that the General Secretary would endeavour to establish the rules governing the use of the rifle range on St Catherine’s Hill

10. Local Traffic Management: After some discussion it was resolved that we should try to influence the content of the Dorset Local Transport Plan 2005-2010 at the strategic and local tactical level and that The General Secretary should draft a letter

11. Planning Applications: The General Secretary reported that a reapplication had been submitted for 101-129 The Grove. It was resolved that the General Secretary should repeat our previous objection.

12. September General Meeting: the posters produced by Norman Scott were approved. Sue Shlackman agreed to organise refreshments. Following representations made by the guest speaker, P C Tony Stephens, it was resolved that the General Secretary should also invite Diane Webster, CBC Antisocial Behaviour Reduction Officer.

13. CBC consultation on the new licensing regime for pubs, clubs, etc: the General Secretary reported the favourable comments made by Colin West about the CBC draft policy, which he had passed on to CBC.

14. Replacement for Arnold Scott: The meeting noted with sadness the death of Arnold Scott. It was resolved that the General Secretary would add an agenda item to the September public meeting looking for volunteers to replace Arnold and also sound out Janet Robson of Sandy Lane.

The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.

